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A Word From the Director 
 

Hello! My name is Mindy Davis and I am honored to be the new Executive Director of          

MO-FEAT. I come to MO-FEAT as an autism parent and long-time parent advocate. I spent 

most of my career as an engineer, designing aircraft for various aerospace companies;     

however, little did I know, life had different plans. When my oldest daughter was diagnosed 

with Autism Spectrum Disorder at age one, I left my engineering career to care for her. I also 

began doing what engineers do best, researching and searching for answers to help her.  

Our journey led us first to MO-FEAT. There we found many great resources to get us started 

on the road ahead. MO-FEAT helped us research treatments, interventions and therapies that 

could help our daughter. Our search would lead us all over the autism community but it began 

with MO-FEAT. 

My personal journey eventually led me to the world of non-profit organizations within our state. 

I worked for the statewide parent training and information center on disabilities, Missouri    

Parents Act (MPACT). There, I traveled throughout northeastern and central Missouri,    

teaching parents how to effectively advocate for their children with special needs. I also    

attended meetings with parents and assisted with IEPs and dispute resolution. I then moved 

on to executive leadership within that organization.  

I am thrilled to now be working with the organization that was there for my family when our 

journey began. I am also excited to be able to continue my passion for helping and supporting 

parents directly. There is nothing more satisfying than helping parents advocate for their   

children, then watching those parents carry the torch to support and help others. It's the great 

circle of life in the autism community! 

I plan to continue the high level of support that MO-FEAT has always provided Missouri    

families, as well as help the organization grow to provide even more learning opportunities for 

parents. We will also continue to work on providing additional supports and resources in the 

area of transition. Stay tuned! You'll hear more about both of these topics in the coming 

months. 

Thank you to our wonderful Board of Directors and to all of our incredible donors. We couldn't 

do any of our important work without you!  

Wishing you all the best. Keep moving forward - 

Board of Directors 
 
Katie Hotard, President 

Betty Schaefer, Vice President 

Donna Campbell, Secretary 

Steve Hinson, Treasurer 

Nick Sargent, Social Media 

Elizabeth Granier 

Tabatha Hoffmeyer 

Peppy Howard-Willms 

Natasha Marrus, MD 



Question of the Month 
Each month, we will present a common question we experience on our parent support phone line or through our  
info@mofeat.org email support.  If you have a question, please let us know. 

My child’s school team plans to place him in a segregated or self-contained classroom. I would like for him 
to be fully included in the general education classroom with an aide. Isn’t full inclusion a child’s right? 

No, full inclusion is not a right; however, that does not mean you can’t or shouldn’t advocate with your school 

team for the most appropriate learning environment for your child. The IDEA requires that disabled children re-

ceive a free appropriate public education (FAPE) in the least restrictive environment (LRE). The LRE is often re-

ferred to as full inclusion or mainstreaming. 

Sometimes, however, the general education classroom for 100% of the child’s day may not be the most appropri-

ate learning environment for his specific and unique needs. Your child’s learning style may require a more restric-

tive learning environment for part or even all of his school day. To accommodate each student’s needs, school 

districts must offer a continuum of different placements. This could mean partial or full inclusion, depending on 

your child’s needs. You can and should discuss your child’s needs, learning style, requirements and accommoda-

tions with your school team to come to a consensus about your child’s most appropriate placement. 

To properly advocate for your child’s most appropriate school placement, read the Wrightslaw article,           

‘Least Restrictive Environment (LRE) & FAPE’ by Pete and Pamela Wright at the following link: 

   www.wrightslaw.com/advoc/articles/idea.lre.fape.htm 

Source: http://www.wrightslaw.com 

Celebrating Sharon Moeller’s Service to MO-FEAT 
By Katie Hotard, Board Chair 

After eight-and-a-half years of serving autism families across the state, Sharon Moeller resigned as executive director of          

MO-FEAT earlier this year to attend to personal matters. Throughout the state, Sharon has earned a reputation for being an   

unyielding advocate for the autism community and a trusted guide for Missourians navigating the difficult route to finding the right 

autism resources. 

 

We want to thank Sharon on behalf of the MO-FEAT board and the thousands of Missourians she’s helped for her leadership, 

advocacy and passion since she was hired as assistant director in 2008. 

 

Her leadership of MO-FEAT since she was named executive director in 2012 has helped the organization thrive as demand has 

grown for our help line, resource directory and bike camp. Her passion and commitment to MO-FEAT and serving the Missouri 

autism community will be difficult to replace. 

 

Thanks to Sharon’s tireless efforts, our new executive director, Mindy Davis will take the reins of an organization with a strong 
reputation in good financial health. Our fundraising efforts remain strong so MO-FEAT continues to fulfill our mission of providing 
advocacy, education, and support to the Missouri autism community. 

http://www.tash.org/conference2016


Self-Directed Supports: 

A Path to Enriching Quality of Life 

Webster University Hosts Missouri 
Self-Directed Support Conference 

 

wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ƛǎ ǎǝƭƭ ƻǇŜƴΗ 

The Missouri Self-Directed Supports Conference will be held at Webster University (St. Louis) on August 4-5, 2017. 

The conference will feature a variety of sessions discussing the use of self-directed supports for adults with autism 

or other developmental disabilities living in the community. 

Anyone who receives or anticipates receiving services through a Medicaid waiver to assist with caring for them-

selves or a person with special needs is welcome to attend this ƴƻ-Ŏƻǎǘ conference to learn about opportunities to 

increase quality of life and quality of care. 

wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƻƴ ǎŜƭŦ-ŘƛǊŜŎǘŜŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘǎ ŦƻǊ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎΣ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΣ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΣ 
ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊǎΣ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƛǎǘǎΣ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ōǊƻƪŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǎǘŀũΦ 
 
Location: Webster University - 545 Garden Avenue, St Louis, MO 63119 
Schedule: Friday 8:30am - 3:20pm with lunch; Saturday 9:00am - 3:20pm with lunch 
 
Breakout Sessions Include: 

 Friday Keynote - Self-Directed Supports in Missouri: Kyla Mundwiller 

 Success Stories 

 Remote Supports 

 Creating an Enviable Life 

 Community Specialists and Team Collaboration 

 Found Money - Mapping Your Financial Resources Using the Integrated Supports Star 

 Individual Support Plan Development Tools 

 Support Brokers for Individuals and Families 

 Home Modifications 

 Saturday Keynote - Quality of Life is Like Pornography: Difficult to Define But I Know It When I See It: 
Victoria McMullen and Ronôs Staff 

 Life Course Tools 

 Public Partnerships LLC: Drop-in Technical Assistance 

 Overview of Self-Directed Supports for New Families 

 Creating a Support Manual 

 Family Feedback with Public Partnerships LLC 

 Understanding Entitlement Programs for Individuals with Disabilities 

 How to Write Your Own Individual Support Plan 

 Public Partnership LLC: Website Overview 

 Overview of Funding Sources 
 

Sponsored by the Department of Mental Health, 
The St Louis Self-Directed Supports Network and Public Partnerships LLC 

 
Follow this link to register:  

https://webster.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3XcKRvfzVDTeRIV  

http://www.tash.org/conference2016
https://webster.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3XcKRvfzVDTeRIV


²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ah-!.[9Κ 

MO-ABLE is an investment account that is available to eligible Missouri residents with disabilities. MO-ABLE is Mis-
souriΩs ABLE plan account, made possible by the federal !ŎƘƛŜǾƛƴƎ ŀ .ŜǧŜǊ [ƛŦŜ 9ȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ό!.[9ύ !Ŏǘ, which was 
passed in December 2014. It allows families and individuals with disabilities the opportunity to create tax-
advantaged accounts that may be used to help maintain health, independence and quality of life. 

Iƻǿ 5ƻŜǎ Lǘ ²ƻǊƪΚ 

A MO-ABLE account is similar to a 529 college savings account or 401(k) retirement account. When you deposit 
money into your ABLE account, your money will be invested in different options that you choose when you set up 
the account. You can withdraw your money whenever you need it but an ABLE account also allows your money to 
grow so you can save for long term disability-related expenses. 

Iƻǿ 5ƻ L hǇŜƴ ŀƴ !.[9 !ŎŎƻǳƴǘΚ 

Accounts may be set up online, making trips to the bank unnecessary. You will be asked to create a username and 
password when you enroll online; then you will input your basic information, such as your name, address, birthdate, 
etc. Parents or guardians may also set up an ABLE account for someone else. 

Once you have input your personal information, you will make your initial contribution and choose your investment 
options. ItΩs that simple! 

Lǎ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀ /ƻǎǘΚ 

Setting up your ABLE account is free. You will need to make an initial contribution of at least $50 when you set up 
your account. After that, the cost is $3.50 per month ($42 per year) to maintain the account. There is also a small 
asset-based fee of between 0.19% and 0.34%, depending on the investment options you select. 

²Ƙƻ ƛǎ 9ƭƛƎƛōƭŜΚ 

You are eligible for an ABLE account if you developed your disability before the age of 26, have been living with your 
disability for at least one year and expect your disability to last for at least one year. Also, ABLE accounts are nation-
wide. Once you qualify, you are eligible to open an ABLE account in the state of your choosing, regardless of residen-
cy. Some stateΩs ABLE accounts have different fees, tax advantages and investment options. You may choose the 
state and the account that best suits your needs. 

You may read more about eligibility here: www.moable.com/eligibility-info/  

You can see a comparison of state accounts and benefits here: www.ablenrc.org/state_compare  

MO-ABLE 

What Is It and Do I Need One? 

http://www.tash.org/conference2016
http://www.tash.org/conference2016


Contact Us 

Give us a call for more 

information about our  

services and products  

MO-FEAT 

15455 Manchester Road 

#3685 

Ballwin, MO 63022 

(636) 527-3328 

info@mofeat.org 

Visit us on the web at 

www.mofeat.org 

²Ƙŀǘ ŀǊŜ vǳŀƭƛŬŜŘ 9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎΚ 

You may use the money in your ABLE account to pay for any expenses related 
to your disability - not just medical expenses. The following are examples of 
expenses for which you may use your ABLE account: 

 Basic Living Expenses 

 Housing 

 Transportation 

 Education 

 Assistive Technology 

 Employment Training 

 Personal Support Services 

 Legal Fees 

 Health and Wellness 

 Financial Management 

 

²Ƙȅ ¦ǎŜ ŀƴ !.[9 !ŎŎƻǳƴǘΚ 

There are many benefits to using an ABLE account, chief among them being 
that earnings on savings are tax-deferred and tax-free, when used to pay for 
qualified expenses. Also, balances and distributions of ABLE accounts do not 
affect federal needs-based financial aid, such as Medicaid. ABLE accounts do 
not affect SSI benefits unless the ABLE account balance is $100,000 or above. 
At that point, SSI benefits may be suspended. 

To read more about MO-ABLE accounts and how they may benefit you or your 
loved one, please visit the following links: 

   www.moable.com  

  www.moable.com/#benefits  

  www.moable.com/stable-account/  

  www.able-now.com 

  www.ablenrc.org 

    

Source: https://moable.com, www.ablenrc.org, www.able-now.com 

http://www.tash.org/conference2016
http://www.tash.org/conference2016
http://www.tash.org/conference2016
http://www.tash.org/conference2016
http://www.tash.org/conference2016
http://www.tash.org/conference2016
http://www.tash.org/conference2016
http://www.tash.org/conference2016


Thompson Center’s Research & Training Center 

Grand Opening - Sept 8th 
The Thompson Center for Autism and Neurodevelopmental Disorders is opening a new facility, 

the Thompson Center Research and Training Facility. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Grand Opening festivities will include: 

 Building Tours 

 Research and Training Presentations 

 Ask the Experts Showcase 

 Kids’ Activities 

Details 
 

Date: September 8, 2017 

Time: 2:00pm - 6:00pm 
 

Thompson Center Research 

And Training Facility 

200 N. Keene St. 

Columbia, MO 65201 
 

www.thompsoncenter.missouri.edu 

Breaking News In Special Education 
From Wrightslaw: 

On March 22, 2017, the Supreme Court in Endrew v. Douglas County unanimously rejected the “de minimis” standard for one 

that is markedly more demanding than the merely more than de minimis test applied by the 10th Circuit. In his opinion, Chief 

Justice Roberts said, “a student offered an educational program providing ‘merely more than de minimis’ progress from year to 

year can hardly be said to have been offered an education at all.” 

This is great news for special education students and their parents! The Supreme Court unanimously ruled to uphold the broad 

purpose of the IDEA, emphasizing that full inclusion is the primary standard with the “child progressing smoothly through the 

regular curriculum.” However, if the child is not fully included, then the school officials must look to the child’s unique needs to 

develop an IEP which is “pursuing academic and functional advancement.” 

To read more about Pete Wright’s analysis of the SCOTUS decision: 

  www.wrightslaw.com/law/art/endrew.douglas.scotus.analysis.htm 

http://www.tash.org/conference2016

